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Dear friends and partners in the Gospel of our Lord, Jesus. 

I am very pleased to write to you this letter, though slightly later than I had 
intended.  

My family is doing well, and we thank God for His grace to us thus far. Lydia 
recently got her Aliens’ registration card, which is a necessary document 
for her living as a foreigner here. This is setting the stage for us to file for 
citizenship.  Our kids are faring well. Our oldest, Jane, has moved to the 
first grade, and she is loving it. Our second born, Mayamiko, is turning 
three in February and will later be joining kindergarten.  

My family was not able to travel to Zambia to visit family last year, and we 
are back on the drawing board for a trip in December. Lydia was, however, 
able to travel for her brother’s burial. We thank God for His provision 
throughout that trip. We are so blessed to have a huge family here and 
abroad praying and supporting us during our time of need. May God bless 
all of you for your love and kindness. 

Church school
Our church school ended the year well. The year was full of challenges due 
to the difficult times we are in economically. Many parents struggled to pay 
school fees, and that made it difficult to pay our bills. In all things, we praise 
the Lord for his continued sustenance. 

Bible school 
We were privileged to host IPM staff in September. Dr. Tom Wolfe and 
Pastor Kevin Maki joined us to teach our students through Pneumatology, 
the doctrine of the person and the work of the Holy Spirit. The class was a 
huge success, and we all learned a lot. 

We are so thankful for the IPM team that took time to come and be with us. 
We praise the Lord, also, for many of you who prayed and supported this 
team and all of us during the week of class. 

Church
Our home church is going on well, and we thank God for what He is doing 
and has continued to do in us and through us. We continue to be busy with 
projects around our church plants. We have needed some renovations and 
remodeling here and there. We praise the Lord for providing in many of 
these projects so far, and we pray that we can do what we must as we trust 
the Lord for the maturity of these church plants. 

NEW BUILDING DEDICATION

BAPTISM AT CALVARY

NEW BUILDING CONSTRUCTION

BIBLE SCHOOL WITH DR. WOLFE

CHURCH SCHOOL



A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

THE NJOROGES

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Njoroge Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment 
to contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Njoroge prayer letter” on the subject line.

In Christ,

John G. Njoroge

Deaf School an hour from our Church Annual Church Prayer day Kevin & Kenyata Maki meeting with 
ministers among the deaf

Ladies Seminar with Mrs. Maki Ndivai Bible Baptist Church Our Pastors with Bibles For new 
members in our Churches

Youth Camp in December New front fence at 
Nyahururu Bible Baptist

Pastor Kevin Preaching 
at Ndivai

7 New Converts at Calvary 
after Baptism.


